

January 6, 2014

Dear Brother Anderson:

Hope you had a nice Christmas!

Thanks again for providing soul-winning jobs for our Bible college students—not only ours but the other Bible colleges in the Philippines, and those in Zambia, Africa. This is a tremendous help to these young people and a great help to me and other pastors too. As you know, finding jobs for these students is very difficult and having students work their way through school with soul-winning jobs has helped us so much. The best thing of course is that souls are being saved.

In 2013 there were 569,203 who received Christ as Savior through the Bible students and the outreach ministries. This makes a total of 5,577,646 since you began.

There have now been 64 church buildings built for the men trained in this ministry during the past year. These men appreciate this so much. Their churches have also helped by donating money, labor, and materials. Graduates starting churches would meet in homes or schools for months or years, as they had no building so this is a great blessing. You have built 1,060 buildings now for them and if you include the 150 other church buildings in the USA and around the world it would be about 1,210. I'll send you a list soon of the next batch of pastors.

God bless you for all you have done for the cause of Christ in the Philippines and around the world.

Sincerely in Christ,

Rick Martin